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CURRICULUM VITAE 

Duncan Eric James Currie 

 

Personal Details 

• Address:  

• Contacts:  

o Tel: +64 (21) 632 335 

o Email: duncanc@globelaw.com 

• Date of Birth: 9  

Tertiary Education 

• 1985-89 University of Cambridge; Ph.D. Studies at the Faculty of Law; W.M. Tapp 

Scholarship, Gonville and Caius College. 

• 1983-4 University of Toronto: LL.M. Commonwealth Scholarship 

• 1979-1982 University of Canterbury LL.B (Hons.) with First Class Honours; Gold Medal 

for Law, jointly. 

Current Activities 

Currently holding practising certificate; Barrister and Solicitor of the High Court of New 

Zealand; member NZ Bar Association  

International legal adviser, Deep Sea Conservation Coalition 

Regularly attend International Seabed Authority, South Pacific RFMO (SPRFMO), 

Central Arctic Ocean Fisheries Agreement (CAOFA), Southern Indian Ocean 

Agreement (SIOFA) 

Also BBNJ (representing High Seas Alliance) 
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Legal Career 

Year Forum Parties Brief Description 

1996- 

Current 
Barrister 

Specialise in law of the sea including 

fisheries, marine biodiversity, seabed 

mining; domestic environmental 

litigation including deep seabed, 

shallow seabed mining; renewable 

energy, climate litigation. 

New Zealand practising 

certificate held. 

1985-

1996 
Various Various 

In-house legal adviser to 

Greenpeace International on 

international law involving 

myriad cases and matters 

starting with Rainbow Warrior 

arbitration against France 

(1986/7) 
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Selected Cases 

 

Year Case Forum Brief Description 

    

2024 

ITLOS Climate Advisory 
Opinion 
 

International 
Tribunal for the Law 
of the Sea 

Memorial for High Seas 
Alliance 

2019-2023 

Trans-Tasman Resources 
Ltd v The Taranaki 
Whanganui Conservation 
Board and others [2020] 
NZCA 86; [2021] NZSC 127 

High Court, Court of 
Appeal; Supreme 
Court 

Appeals from EPA 
decision to grant marine 
consent. Prevailed in 
both. 

    

2016-2019 

NZ EPA Application by 
Trans- Tasman Resources 
Limited for Marine 
Resource Consent (seabed 
mining) EPA 

Counsel to Greenpeace, 
Kiwis Against Seabed 
Mining (KASM) on 2nd 
application by TTR for 
seabed mining. Permit 
granted; appealed to High 
Court; prevailed; appeal 
to Court of Appeal, 
Supreme Court. 

     

2016 

Pickering v Christchurch 
Court City Council 
Technology, applicant. Environment Court 

Successful Appeal to gain 
windfarm consent. 

    

 Marine Objection London 
Marine Stewardship 
Council 

Marine Stewardship 
Council Certification 
upheld in Orange Roughy 
Council 

    

 

Kiwis Against Seabed 
Counsel to Kiwis Against 
Court Mining Inc. v Seabed 
Mining (KASM)  Environment Court 

successful application for 
orders Authority for 
release of environmental 
information in seabed 
mining application 

    

    

2015 
ITLOS Request for an 
advisory Opinion Case 17 

International 
Tribunal for the Law 
of the Sea 

Counsel to WWF and 
opinion submitted by the 
Greenpeace in filing 
amicus Sub-regional 
Fisheries brief before 
Court. Not accepted 
Commission (SRFC) due to 
procedural reasons but  
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(Request for Advisory 
placed on website and 
circulated Opinion 
submitted to the by ITLOS 
. Tribunal) 

    

2014-15 KASM and others EPA 

Concluded; succeeded in 
Chatham Rock Phosphate 
defeating marine consent 
application 

2014 KASM and others  EPA 

Concluded; succeeded in 
Trans Tasman Resources 
defeating marine consent 
application 

2014 
 Re Greenpeace of New 
Zealand Supreme Court 

Important win for NGOs 
on charitable 

2014-15 
Resource Windflow 
Technology CCC Hearing 

Successful in gaining 
consent; resource consent 
for currently in appeal in 
Hearing appeal wind 
turbine; appeals 
Environment Court 

2013 

NZ Supreme West Coast 
ENT Inc v  Buller Coal Ltd 
[2013]  NZSC 87, [2014] Supreme Court 

Appeal on point of law 
related Court to taking 
climate change into  
account in consenting 
coal mine. 

2011 

ITLOS Responsibilities and 
and Obligations of States, 
Case 17 ITLOS 

Counsel to WWF and  
Greenpeace; amicus 
curiae Sponsoring Persons 
and brief not formally 
accepted due Entities 
with Respect to  
procedural limitations but 
Activities in the Area: 
placed on court website 
and circulated by ITLOS. 

2009 
Resource Windflow 
application Environment Court 

Successful Consent for 
windfarm consent 
Hearing; Long Gully 

2008  Greenpeace v Genesis Supreme Court 

Successful in defeating 
coal  fired power station; 
Supreme Court ruled 
against on point of law 
following, on taking 
climate change into 
account. 

2007 

Greenpeace New Zealand v. 
Northland RC power 
station; High Court [2007] 
NZRMA  NZ High Court  

Succeeded in stopping 
coal fired agreed climate 
change relevant. 
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2003 
NZ Envt. Ct. Pegasus Bay 
Beach Users 

Resource consent 
hearing 

succeeded in stopping 
discharge of treated 
sewage into estuary 

2001     Christchurch City Council 
Oct 2000- 
March 
2001 

NZ Royal Royal Commission 
into Genetic Modification Royal Commission Counsel for Greenpeace  

1999 
NZ Env. Ct Specialist 
Incineration  

Appeal of resource 
consent 

 NZ Blackett, J & Others;  

Barrister; appeal of 
resource consent 

 NZ Advice to Canterbury  

Memo: Legal Aspects of 
Submission to Regional 
Council 

 NZ Submissions to  

Submission to Canterbury 
Regional Committee 
Council 

 

NZ - Env. Ct Nelson Airport 
Noise  

Submissions and 
subsequent Action 
Council Inc. v 

 

NZ - Env. Ct Greenpeace 
New Zealand  Appeal 

 NZ - - Marine High Rise  

Submissions to 
Christchurch Submission 
to Fighting Fund City 
Council Committee 

 

NZ - Env. Ct Royal Forest 
and Bird  

Application for 
declaration 

 

Greenpeace New Zealand, 
Inc. and others v Minister 
Health Environment Court 

Application for judicial 
review Minister of Health 

1998 
Greenpeace New Zealand, 
Inc v Environment Court 

Submissions and 
subsequent appeal on 
behalf of Greenpeace 
Environment B -O P 

1997 
Greenpeace New Zealand, 
Inc.  Environment Court 

Appeal against resource 
consent on behalf of 
Greenpeace. Case settled. 

1994 

NZ National Stratford 
Inquiry into Gas fired 
power station National Inquiry 

NZ first hearing on 
climate change 
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Publications  

Duncan Currie, "Royal Commission Reports and Judicial Remedies". New Zealand Law 

Journal (1984) 43.  

Duncan Currie and Jon Van Dyke. “The Shipments of Ultrahazardous Nuclear Materials 

in International Law”.  Review of European, Comparative and International Law. June 

1999.  

Duncan Currie, Jon Van Dyke. “Developments in the International Law Governing 

Shipments of Nuclear Materials and Wastes and their Implications for SIDS.” Review of 

European, Comparative and International Law. 2005.  

Duncan E. J. Currie, The Problems and Gaps in the Nuclear Liability Conventions and 

an Analysis of How an Actual Claim Would be Brought under the Current Existing 

Treaty Regime in the Event of a Nuclear Accident, 35 Denv. J. Int'l L. & Pol'y 85 

(2006). 

Currie, D. (2007). “Whales, Sustainability and International Environmental 

Governance”. RECEIL 16 (1). 2007.  

Duncan Currie, Kateryna Wowk, “Climate Change and CO2 in the Oceans and Global 

Oceans Governance. Carbon and Climate Law Review. 2009.  

“Kristina M Gjerde, Duncan Currie, Kateryna Wowk, Karen Sack. “Ocean in peril: 

Reforming the management of global ocean living resources in areas beyond national 

jurisdiction.” Marine Pollution Bulletin 08/2013. 2013  

Jeff Ardron, A Nichola Clark, B Katherine Seto, C Cassandra Brooks, Duncan Currie, 

Eric  

Gilman. “Tracking Twenty-Four Years of Discussions About Transparency in 

International Marine Governance: Where Do We Stand?” 33 Stanford Environmental 

Law Journal. March 2014. PP 167 ff.  

Glen Wright; Julien Rochette; Jeff Ardron; Kristina Gjerde; Duncan Currie.  “Advancing 

marine biodiversity protection through regional fisheries management: A review of 

bottom fisheries closures in areas beyond national jurisdiction”. Marine Policy. 2015  

Marie Bourrel, Torsten Thiele, Duncan Currie The common of heritage of mankind as a 

means to assess and advance equity in deep sea mining. Marine Policy Aug 2016   

Kirsten F. Thompson, Kathryn A. Miller, Duncan Currie, Paul Johnston, David Santillo. 

Seabed mining and approaches to governance of the deep seabed. Frontiers in Marine 

Science. 2018.  

Laffoley, D., Baxter, J. M., Amon, D. J., Currie, D. E.J., Downs, C. A., Hall-Spencer, J. 

M., Harden- Davies, H., Page, R., Reid, C. P., Roberts, C. M., Rogers, A., Thiele, T., 

Sheppard, C. R.C., Sumaila, R. U. & Woodall, L. C. (2019). Eight urgent, fundamental 

and simultaneous steps needed to restore ocean health, and the consequences for 

humanity and the planet of inaction or delay. Aquatic Conservation: Marine and 

Freshwater Ecosystems, Online First 1-15. 

Rogers Alex D., Baco Amy, Escobar-Briones Elva, Currie Duncan, Gjerde Kristina, 

Gobin Judith, Jaspars Marcel, Levin Lisa, Linse Katrin, Rabone Muriel, Ramirez-Llodra 

Eva, Sellanes Javier, Shank Timothy M., Sink Kerry, Snelgrove Paul V. R., Taylor 

Michelle L., Wagner Daniel, Harden-Davies Harriet. Marine Genetic Resources in Areas 

Beyond National Jurisdiction: Promoting Marine Scientific Research and Enabling  
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Equitable Benefit Sharing. 8 Frontiers in Marine Science. 2021. DOI 

10.3389/fmars.2021.667274       

K. A. Miller, K. Brigden, D. Santillo, D. Currie, P. Johnston and K. F. Thompson. 

Challenging the Need for Deep Seabed Mining From the Perspective of Metal Demand, 

Biodiversity, Ecosystems Services, and Benefit Sharing. Front. Mar. Sci., 29 July 2021 | 

https://doi.org/10.3389/fmars.2021.706161 

Daniel Wagner, Liesbeth van der Meer, Matthias Gorny, Javier Sellanes, Carlos F. 

Gaymer, Eulogio H. Soto, Erin E. Easton, Alan M. Friedlander, Dhugal J. Lindsay, Tina 

N. Molodtsova, Ben Boteler, Carole Durussel, Kristina M. Gjerde, Duncan Currie, 

Matthew Gianni, Cassandra M. Brooks, Marianne J. Shiple, T. ‘Aulani Wilhelm, Marco 

Quesada, Tamara Thomas, Piers K. Dunstan, Nichola A. Clark, Luis A. Villanueva, 

Richard L. Pyle, Malcolm R. Clark, Samuel E. Georgian, Lance E. Morgan, 

The Salas y Gómez and Nazca ridges: A review of the importance, opportunities and 

challenges for protecting a global diversity hotspot on the high seas, 

Marine Policy, Volume 126, 2021, 104377, ISSN 0308-597X, 

https://doi.org/10.1016/j.marpol.2020.104377.  

 

Vasco Chavez-Molina, Daniel Wagner, Emily S. Nocito, Michelle Benedum, Carlos F. 

Gaymer, Duncan Currie, Emily Golden Beam, Cassandra M. Brooks, 

Protecting the Salas y Gomez and Nazca Ridges: A review of policy pathways for 

creating conservation measures in the international waters of the Southeast Pacific, 

Marine Policy, Volume 152, 2023, 105594, ISSN 0308-597X, 

https://doi.org/10.1016/j.marpol.2023.105594. 

 

Duncan Currie and Johannes Muller. The governance of marine biodiversity beyond 

national jurisdiction: The BBNJ agreement and the International Seabed Authority 

 Elsevier Marine Policy Volume 178, August 2025, 106689. 

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S0308597X25001046  
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